Republic of the Philippines

Department of Health )
FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION Rt A/
FDA ADVISORY " 1 8 MAY 200
No. 2 :q; ] '."), 3’1 f,' b J
TO : ALL CONCERNED VAPOR PRODUCT

STAKEHOLDERS, GOVERNMENT AGENCIES AND
THE GENERAL PUBLIC

SUBJECT . BAN _ON_THE DISTRIBUTION, IMPORTATION,
MANUFACTURING, SALE, OFFER_FOR SALE_AND
ONLINE RETAIL OF FLAVORED LIQUID REFILL
SOLUTIONS OTHER __THAN _TOBACCO _AND
MENTHOL _FLAVOR _FOR__VAPOR _PRODUCTS
STARTING 25 MAY 2022

The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) — Philippines hereby advises all concerned
stakeholders, government agencies, and the general public that manufacture, trading,
distribution, importation, wholesaling, retailing and online retailing/wholesaling of flavored
liquid refill solutions shall no longer be allowed starting 25 May 2022.

In compliance with Republic Act No. 11467 and its Implementing Rules and Regulations,
manufacture, trading, distribution, importation, wholesaling, retailing and online
retailing/wholesaling of Vapor Products (VP) with flavoring other than plain tobacco or plain
menthol shall be prohibited.

In addition, as stated in Executive Order No. 106, incorporating ¢-liquids, solutions and refills
with flavors and additives that are proven or suspected to be appealing or enticing to persons

below twenty-one (21) years of age, toxic, harmful, addictive or sensitizing shall be prohibited.

For any concerns or inquiries, kindly contact CCHUHSRR at (02) 857-1900 local 8107 or
8113, or through email at ntru@fda.gov.ph.

Dissemination of this advisory to all concerned is hereby requested.

DR. O .G ERREZ, JR.
Officer-in-Charge, Director General
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